   COMMISSION ON DISABILITIES MEETING
Wednesday November 9, 2016
Saint Luke’s Church, Gordon Room.
MEMBERS PRESENT: John McLaughlin, Chairperson; Michelle Murphy, member; Elaine Schembari, member; Megan Sommer, member; Jean Beatty, concerned resident
GUEST: Ms. Adrienne Rowles
MEMBERS ABSENT: Athena Brodsky, member
1.  Call to Order. Chairperson John McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 7:34 PM at St. Luke’s Church.
2.  Acceptance of Past Minutes. Acceptance of August and October minutes were approved unanimously.
3:  Old Business
A) Portable Ramps:  These ramps are not ADA compliant and therefore businesses are reluctant to use them. No longer need to be on agenda.
B) Jenkins Curb Cut:  Work on the path has not been started but is scheduled to be completed by spring 2017. 
C) New Middle School and New Safety Complex: Still need an invitation to review. The town is holding off to ensure that we are safe during our review.
D)  Shared concerns with Harbor Master as to Parking/Entrance Way and Accessibility of Structures: No new information available at this time.
E) Shared Concerns with Lieutenant Thomas/ Parking Fines/ Dispatch/ Enhanced 911: Parking fines to be increased to $300. Will encourage ticketing of offenders.
F) Broadening Transportation: Mr. McLaughlin will continue to promote awareness of the increased availability of GATRA. 
G) Open Meeting Law Remote Participation: We continue to wait for placement of an agenda item on the BOS Meeting Agenda
H) Playgrounds: We need plans to evaluate compliance. The use of wood chips in the playground area is not compliant.
I) Transition Plan Will continue to try to get on BOS agenda as soon as possible to get approval for external consultant.
J) Training: On-going meetings with Recreation Department to evaluate compliance with all Town Recreation areas.
4. New Business
A) Resignation Commission regretfully accepted the resignation of Jeffrey Dougan. We recognize his years of invaluable service to the town and will miss his contributions.
B) Sea Walls/Beach Entrance Ways   no meeting attendance yet. 
C) Country Way and Tilden Roads Ongoing concerns with the sidewalks and curb cuts. The CoD continues to have concerns about the ADA compliance of these two paths of travel. Communications with Mr. Vogel are on-going. We have been told that the project not been accepted yet and will not be accepted until the walkways are ADA compliant. Will continue to monitor.
D) Upcoming Training and Seminars No new sessions identified this month.
E) ADA Evaluations: Providing assistance to recreation department.

F) Dog Park Adrienne Rowles from the Friends of Scituate Dog Park joined us to discuss the new Dog Park in Scituate. All are working to ensure complete ADA compliance with this new venture.

5.  Potential Past and New ADA Violations Awareness: We are in discussions for new fire extinguishers with the Fire Chief. If used, they automatically alert that they are in use. 
6.  Chairperson’s Comments:
7.  Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ms. Schembari and seconded by Ms. Sommer. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm.
The next COD meeting is scheduled for December 14, 2017 at 7:30 PM.at Saint Luke’s Church, Gordon Room.
Respectfully submitted,
Elaine Schembari
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